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SHERMAN HIGH SCHOOL

PO Box AB

Seth, WV 25181

PH: (304)837-3301 Fax: (304)837-7529
Todd Barnette, Principal                                                                                     

Matthew Stollings, Assistant Principal                                                                                   Jessica Burgess, Counselor
Subject:

Welcome Back to School!!!

Date:

August 27, 2020

Dear Parent or Guardian, 

We are so excited to start another school year at Sherman High School! Our commitment this year is to provide your child with the best educational experiences possible. As all of us are aware, each school will be putting into practice procedures that addresses safety concerns as related to the Covid-19 virus. The below information is provided to share with you how Sherman High School is implementing Boone County School’s Re-entry Plan.
If your child is riding a bus, students in grades 3 and above (unless medically waived) are required to wear face coverings at all times while on the bus.   Students will remain seated, with hands to themselves, from the time they board the bus until disembarking. When arriving at school, students will disembark, one seat/row at a time, in an orderly fashion beginning at the front of the bus and proceeding to the rear of the bus.  
On Tuesday, September 8th & Wednesday, September 9th all students in grades K-12 with last names beginning with the letters A-K will attend school.  On Thursday, September 10th & Friday, September 11th all students in grades K-12 with last names beginning with the letters L-Z will attend school.  
Beginning the week of Monday, September 14, 2020, all students in grades K-12 with last names beginning with the letters A-K will attend school Monday and Tuesday of each week for face-to-face instruction.  These students will engage in remote learning activities at home Wednesday through Friday of each week.   Beginning the week of Monday, September 14, 2020, all students with last names beginning with the letters L-Z will attend school Thursday and Friday of each week for face-to-face instruction.  These students will engage in remote learning activities at home Monday through Wednesday of each week.   
Starting this year, the doors will open at 7 AM for students who drive, walk to school, or whom are dropped off by a parent or guardian. Students will report immediately to their assigned homeroom upon arrival at the school. There will not be a Grab and Go Breakfast option at this current time during mid-morning, so it is important for students who want to eat breakfast to do so first thing in the morning as soon as they get off the bus. Students who eat breakfast will immediately enter the side doors at the main entrance, get their breakfast, and report directly to homeroom. Students who chose not to eat will enter the main entrance and report directly to homeroom.

Students will follow a traditional schedule (8 periods per day) attending each of their classes on their scheduled days for face-to-face instruction in accordance with the specific phase of the blended learning model.   Students will participate in engaging learning activities remotely in accordance with the specific phase of the blended learning model. Students enrolled in the Boone County Career and Technical Center will attend classes at the center on their scheduled days for face-to-face instruction in accordance with the specific phase of the blended learning model.
Unless medically waived, students in grades 6 – 12 are required to wear a face covering in the classroom and in congregant areas such as hallways, gym, bathrooms, etc. when social distancing cannot be maintained.   

It is encouraged that students utilize a face covering that they are comfortable using.  However, if requested, Boone County Schools will provide a face covering for students. 
Those authorized to sign students out of school will be restricted to the visitor vestibule area or office area and not provided access to other areas of the school.  All students, staff, and visitors will enter/exit the building only through designated points of entry or exit.   
While moving through the facility, students are expected to observe social distancing to the extent possible, follow designated directions, keep their hands to themselves, and refrain from unnecessarily touching surfaces and lockers. This year students will move on the right hand side of the hallway in single file while changing classes and moving throughout the building.

Staff and students are encouraged to cough and sneeze into their elbows or to cover with a tissue. While in the classroom, all students shall face in the same direction in an assigned seat by the teacher while seated in a desk or at a table and be as socially distanced as practical.
Students will be issued, or bring from home, all supplies and shall not share the supplies with other students. Restroom breaks will be provided one at a time or for a limited number of students, as needed. Students will not drink directly from water fountains. Sherman High’s water fountains are currently equipped with a water bottle filling station. Students will be encouraged to bring a reusable water bottle from home for their personal use. Even when students are engaged in gym class outside or lunch recess activities they still must adhere to social distancing guidelines or wear their mask.
Students will be assigned by homeroom to eat in the cafeteria or school gym during their designated lunch. Students will stay with their homeroom at lunch even if they are not eating until they are dismissed to recess. The cafeteria will be at 50% capacity this year. Hand sanitizer shall be provided in the cafeteria and gymnasium.

On Wednesday,  September 2nd, students whose last names end with A-D can come to Sherman High from 9 AM to 12 PM in the bus loop to pick up their schedules and other important school information. Students whose last names are from E-K can pick up their schedules from 1 PM to 4 PM on Wednesday, September 2nd. 

On Thursday, September 3rd, students whose last names end with L-P can pick up their schedules and other important information from 9 AM to 12 PM in the bus loop to pick up their schedules and other important school information. Students whose last names are from Q-Z can pick up their schedules from 1 PM to 4 PM on Thursday, September 3rd.
EXCESSIVE UNEXCUSED STUDENT CHECK IN/CHECK OUT POLICY: 

Students will be allowed UNEXCUSED nine check ins or check outs CUMULATIVELY without penalty. On the tenth, students will have a conference with school administration and receive a day of detention and if they drive lose their parking privileges at school for the remainder of the year. 

On the 15th combined check-in/check-out, students will receive ISS. 

Three day of ISS will be assigned on the 20th check in/check out. An incorrigible petition may also be filed with the juvenile court system for excessive check-ins and checkouts beyond 20 as well as additional disciplinary consequences.

If you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact us this year! 








Todd Barnette, NBCT








Principal, Sherman High Class of ‘85

